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TO:  IRP and IFTA Jurisdictions 
 
FROM:   South Dakota Department of Revenue 
  Motor Vehicle Division, Motor Carrier Services 
 
SUBJECT:  Governor’s Executive Order 2019-06   
 
DATE:   March 19, 2019 
 
 
 
Please be advised that Governor Noem has declared a State of Emergency, Executive Order 
2019-06 for the areas of South Dakota due to record level waters on the Missouri River, Big 
Sioux, James River, and other rivers, as a result of heavy rains and record snowfalls.   
 
This order temporarily suspends the collection of permit fees for motor carriers transporting 
emergency relief supplies to South Dakota and neighboring states currently under a state of 
emergency declaration for flooding along the affected rivers.   
 
Questions regarding this can be directed to the South Dakota Highway Patrol, Motor Carrier 
Services at 605-773-4578. 
 
 
 
Chris Keil 
IRP and IFTA Commissioner for South Dakota  

 
 
  
 

 






